
  

 

Graduate Nursing Scholarship 

Established in 2016, the Graduate Nursing Scholarship is awarded to graduate students enrolled 

in the nursing program. 

 

Jessica M. Lewis Scholarship 

Established in 2003, the Jessica M. Lewis Scholarship is awarded to Troy University students 
who are graduates of O'Connor High School in Bexar County, Texas, or female dependents of an 
active-duty Air Force Chaplain. 

 

Bryan Bergob Memorial Scholarship for Sigma Alpha Epsilon 

The Bryan Bergob Memorial Scholarship for Sigma Alpha Epsilon was established in 1999 by 
Tom and Teresa Bergob to assist a Sigma Alpha Epsilon member with books and associated 
fees. Recipients must be classified as sophomores, juniors, or seniors and have a GPA between 
2.0 and 2.9. 

 

SE Chapter of Alabama Society of CPA’S Scholarship 

The Southeast Chapter of the Alabama Society of CPA's Scholarship was established in 2006 to 
assist outstanding accounting students on Troy's Dothan Campus. This scholarship is awarded 
based on the applicants' accounting profession activities, University life, and community 
volunteer work. Recipients must have and maintain a minimum 3.5 GPA. The Dothan Campus 
School of Accounting selects recipients. 



  

 

Phenix City Campus Academic Merit Scholarship 

The Phenix City Campus Academic Merit Scholarship was established in 2017 to provide funding 

to students pursuing undergraduate degrees at Troy University's Phenix City Campus. To be 

eligible for this scholarship, students must be self-supporting single parents, have 

demonstrated financial need, and have completed twelve hours of undergraduate work at the 

Phenix City campus. Recipients must have and maintain a 3.0 GPA. The Phenix City Scholarship 

Committee selects recipients. 

Barber Dairies Scholarship 

Established in 1991, the Barber Dairies Scholarship is awarded to junior or senior students 

majoring in business. To be eligible for this scholarship, students must be residents of Alabama, 

plan on pursuing a career in business after graduation, and showcase entrepreneurship, 

campus leadership, academic achievement, and financial need. Recipients must have and 

maintain a 3.0 GPA. Applicants are required to submit a short essay on the meaning of the free 

enterprise system, a financial information form, and a resume. 

 

Bill Buchannon Memorial Scholarship 

The Bill Buchannon Memorial Scholarship was established by Jeanette Buchannon in 1989 in 
loving memory of her late husband. The awarding of this scholarship is rotated annually, first to 
senior students majoring in journalism or public relations and then to senior band students. A 
committee comprised of the Dean of the College of Arts and Sciences, the Chair of the 
Journalism Department, and Development staff selects recipients. 

 



  

 

KDP Rho Phi Annual Scholarship 

The KDP Rho Phi Annual Scholarship was established in 2009 to benefit graduate students who 
are members of the Rho Phi Chapter of Kappa Delta Phi at Troy's Phenix City Campus. 
Applicants are required to submit at least one recommendation letter from a teacher and a 
strong record of community service. The Troy University Scholarship Committee selects 
recipients. 

 

Phenix City Rotary Club Scholarship 

The Phenix City Rotary Club Scholarship was established in 2014 and is awarded to transfer 
students who completed their studies at Chattahoochee Valley Community College and 
achieved at least a 3.0 GPA. Preference is given to students who are pursuing an undergraduate 
degree in education, who participated in the CVCC Elementary School Reading Project, or were 
members of the Interact Club in high school. The Phenix City Scholarship Committee selects 
recipients.  

 

Louis R. Wadowick Scholarship 

In 1978, James and Martha Wadowick established the Louis R. Wadowick Scholarship in tribute 
to Louis. This scholarship is awarded to talented trumpet or French horn majors with the 
highest character. To be eligible for this award, first-time students must have an overall B 
average in high school, while all other recipients must have an overall last semester GPA of 1.5 
or satisfactory academic performance as determined by the scholarship board. 



  

 

Sanders Environmental Scholarship 

Sanders Lead Company was founded in 1968 and has been an integral part of the Troy, 
Alabama community ever since. In 1990, Sanders brought their impact to Troy University 
students by establishing the Sanders Environmental Scholarship. This is a full-tuition scholarship 
awarded to hard-working students majoring in environmental science, with preference given to 
students who reside in Pike County, Alabama. Recipients must possess the highest character, 
have financial needs, and maintain a 2.5 GPA. To qualify for the award, first-time students must 
demonstrate satisfactory academic work, recommendations, extracurricular activities, and a 
strong interest in environmental science. Current Troy students must have a strong academic 
record, discipline, and a recommendation of pertinent faculty. Recipients are selected by the 
Development Office in conjunction with the Sanders Scholarship Committee. 

 

Jess Jordan Scholarship 

In 1977, the Troy Broadcasting Corporation established the Jess Jordan Scholarship to keep the 
memory of a beloved Troy citizen alive, help elevate journalism training, and lead Alabamians 
to better understand their community. This scholarship is awarded to students pursuing a 
major or minor course of study in the Hall School of Journalism. Recipients must be freshmen, 
sophomores, or juniors planning a journalism career. Students can contact the Hall School of 
Journalism for more information on applying. 

 

 

 



  

 

Chancellor’s Fellowship 

The Chancellor's Fellowships are awarded to senior or graduate students attending classes on 
Troy University’s main campus who have a 3.0 GPA and strong leadership ability. Recipients are 
required to work up to ten hours per week with a faculty or staff member in an area relating to 
their major. Recipients cannot be on any other Troy University work program. Applicants must 
submit a letter of recommendation from a Troy faculty member. Ten scholarships, two per 
college, are awarded annually. The deans of each college select the two recipients. 

 

Alpha Phi Sigma Honor Grad Scholarship 

The Alpha Phi Sigma Honor Graduate Scholarship is awarded to graduating senior members of 
Troy University's Alpha Phi Sigma. Selection is based on the student's GPA, positive attitude, 
participation in program activities, University life, and volunteer activities. 

 

Sigma Chi Alumni Scholarship 

Established in 1997, the Sigma Chi Alumni Scholarship is awarded to the brother with the 
highest-grade point average in the fall pledge class. Recipients must be full-time students and 
members of the Eta Phi Chapter of Sigma Chi. The undergraduate brothers of Sigma Chi select 
recipients to receive the annual $1,000.00 award. 

 

 



  

 

McPherson-Mitchell Lecture Series in Southern History 

The McPherson-Mitchell Lecture Series in Southern History is an annual event in which various 
lecturers are chosen to present an address to an audience of faculty and staff of the History 
Department, history majors, and other interested individuals. Lecturers are selected from 
various historical perspectives in Southern history with scholarly publications by a major 
academic press. Lecturers must be able to present their scholarship orally to a general 
undergraduate audience in a lively and engaging way that is likely to evoke or provoke an 
audience response. After the lecture, a reception is held to honor the lecturer. 

 

Leola Sanders Alexander Scholarship 

The Leola Sanders Alexander Scholarship was established in 1998 in memory of Mrs. Leola, a 
Troy State graduate and educator. Recipients of this scholarship must have and maintain a 2.5 
GPA. 

 

Anne Wood Johnson Scholarship 

The Central Alabama Community Foundation established the Anne Wood Johnson Scholarship 
in 2002 to assist students attending Troy University full-time. 

 

 



  

 

Norma Taylor Mitchell U.S. History Award 

Dr. Norma Taylor Mitchell was a committed feminist who spent the entirety of her professional 
career researching the lives and histories of women and African Americans. She was the first 
female history faculty member at Troy State University to achieve the rank of associate 
professor in 1970, and she was tenured in 1977 and promoted to full professor in 1984. As a 
devoted professor, Dr. Mitchell brought new scholarly perspectives to Troy students and 
introduced several permanent courses. In 1999, Dr. Mitchell retired from the University, and 
the Norma Taylor Mitchell U.S. History Award was established in her honor. This award is 
presented annually to the student who is judged to be the outstanding student in the fall 
semester of United States History general studies classes. Selection is made by faculty members 
of the History and Philosophy Department. The recipient is announced and presented with the 
award at the Honors Convocation.  

 

Choral Scholarships 

Choral Scholarships, such as the Bob Ell Rhodes Graves Scholarship, are awarded to female 
Choral students from Alabama.  

 

Marshall A. McLeod Geomatic Scholarship 

The Marshall A. McLeod Geomatic Scholarship, established in 2007 by Lynda Burkett, is 
awarded to female students majoring in geomatics who have financial need. Recipients must 
have and maintain a 3.0 GPA. Eligible students must submit a scholarship application provided 
by Marshal A. McLeod, PLS, LLC. The Geomatics Scholarship Committee selects recipients.   



  

 

Heather Alsbrooks Scholarship 

Heather Lynn Alsbrooks was a student at Troy University when she passed suddenly at the age 
of twenty-one. In 2002, Lynann Henagan established the Heather Alsbrooks Scholarship in her 
daughter's memory. This scholarship is awarded to junior music education majors with a 3.0 
GPA. Band staff selects recipients. 

 

Department of Art and Design Study Abroad Current Scholarship 

In 2009, the Art & Design Department faculty came together to establish the Department of Art 
and Design Study Abroad Current Year Scholarship to assist outstanding and deserving TROY 
students. This scholarship is awarded to art and design students traveling outside the United 
States in the Study Abroad Program. Recipients must have and maintain a 3.0 GPA. The amount 
awarded is dependent upon available funding and the number of applicants. This award is to be 
used toward tuition not covered by financial aid; any money exceeding tuition can be directed 
towards the expenses of the study abroad program. Students can contact the Department of 
Art and Design for more information on applying. 

 

Earl and Carol Franks Scholarship 

Former Troy University professor Carol J. Franks and her husband Earl established the Earl and 

Carol Franks Scholarship in 2009 to assist students from Luverne High School in Luverne, 

Alabama. This one-time scholarship is awarded annually to two female and one male students. 

Recipients must possess a strong work ethic, selfless dedication, good attitude, and integrity. 

 



  

 

Dept. of Kinesiology and Health Promotions Annual Scholarship 

Originally established in 2009, the Department of Kinesiology and Health Promotions Annual 
Scholarship is awarded to junior or senior students enrolled in any academic major within the 
Kinesiology and Health Promotions program. Recipients must have and maintain a 3.0 GPA, 
possess a strong work ethic, and be active within the department. Faculty members in the 
Department of Kinesiology and Health Promotions select recipients. 

 

Jim Stephens Scholarship 

The Jim Stephens Scholarship was established in 2009 by long-time Troy University supporter 
James "Jim" Stephens. This scholarship is awarded to incoming freshmen students based on the 
following guidelines: (1) Achieved a GPA of at least 3.0 and scored at least a 19 on the ACT. (2) 
Eligible for the Pell Grant. (3) Enrolled full-time at TROY. (4) A resident of Alabama. Recipients 
are required to participate in a work-study assignment and are expected to successfully 
complete all coursework attempted. The Troy University Scholarship Committee and Associate 
Vice Chancellor of Financial Aid select recipients. 

 

John T. White and Lambda Chi Alpha Scholarship 

The John T. White and Lambda Chi Alpha Scholarship was established in 2011 in memory of 

John, who passed away suddenly at age 24. This scholarship is awarded to initiated brothers of 

the Lambda Chi Alpha fraternity who lived in the house the previous semester. Recipients must 

have and maintain a 3.0 GPA. For more information, contact Lambda Chi Alpha. 

 



  

 

Panama City Alumni & Friends Annual Scholarship 

Established in 2011, the Panama City Alumni & Friends Annual Scholarship is awarded to Florida 
residents who are enrolled at the Troy University Panama City or Marianna Site. Recipients 
must have and maintain a 2.5 GPA. The University's Site Director and Panama City Area Alumni 
Chapter representatives select recipients. 

 

Tim and Sherry Binkley Annual Scholarship 

Established in 2011 by Valentines Home Care Center, the Tim and Sherry Binkley Annual 
Scholarship is awarded to Troy University students with a 3.0 GPA. This scholarship is open to 
deserving students enrolled in the Sorrell College of Business, in the School of Nursing, majoring 
in Kinesiology and Health Promotions within the College of Health Sciences, or a student-
athlete within the golf program. Applicants are required to submit an unofficial transcript, 
resume, and three references. Selection is made by the scholarship committee established by 
the college or department in which the applicant is enrolled.   

 

CCFA Study Abroad Scholarship 

The CCFA Study Abroad Scholarship was established in 2012 to assist students with a major or 

minor in communication and fine arts enrolled in the study abroad program. To be eligible for 

this scholarship, students must have a 2.8 GPA and be a resident of Alabama. Recipients will be 

required to complete a study abroad project and either enroll in at least three credit hours of 

"TROY study abroad credit" or participate in a Troy University international performance tour. 

The CCFA Executive Committee and the CCFA Advisory Council select recipients. 



  

 

 

TROY-Elba Alumni Chapter Scholarship 

Established in 2012, the TROY-Elba Alumni Chapter Scholarship is awarded to Troy University 
students with a 3.0 GPA and financial need. Applicants are required to submit a resume 
detailing their extracurricular activities. Members of the TROY-Elba Alumni Chapter select 
recipients. 

 

Harris Security First Responders Scholarship 

Established in 2013, the Harris Security First Responders Scholarship is awarded to incoming 
TROY freshmen who are the children of current, retired, or deceased first responders. First 
responders are defined as full-time employees of fire, police, E-911, or EMT organizations who 
have been employed in their profession for a minimum of two consecutive years. To qualify for 
this scholarship, students must have a 2.5 GPA and be a resident of one of the following 
Alabama counties: Barbour, Butler, Coffee, Covington, Crenshaw, Dale, Geneva, Henry, 
Houston, or Pike. The Troy University Scholarship Committee selects recipients. Recipients must 
write a letter of appreciation to the donor and attend the Scholarship Donor and Recipient 
Reception held in March. The scholarship donor requires a group photo of recipients with a 
representative of Harris Security. 

 

Phillip and Melinda Mixon Current Scholarship 

Troy University Professor Dr. Phillip Mixon and his wife Melinda established the Phillip and 

Melinda Mixon Current Scholarship in 2013 to assist students majoring in Economics on TROY's 

main campus. Applicants must submit a current resume and two letters of reference. Recipients 

of this scholarship must have and maintain a 3.0 GPA. 



  

 

Carl Vollrath Current Scholarship 

Renowned composer Dr. Carl Vollrath was a member of Troy University faculty for over fifty 
years before his retirement. During his time at TROY, Dr. Vollrath impacted various groups of 
students both through his teachings and the Carl Vollrath Current Scholarship. Established in 
2014, Dr. Vollrath's scholarship is awarded to students enrolled in the Masters of Business 
Administration program on TROY's main campus. Students currently enrolled in the program 
must have a 3.0 GPA, while students entering the program must have an undergraduate GPA of 
3.3. To qualify for this scholarship, applicants must be in the 1-2- program and be a graduate of 
the Lanzhou University of Finance and Economics. 

 

Sorrell College of Business Study Abroad Scholarship 

The Sorrell College of Business Study Abroad Scholarship is awarded to full-time undergraduate 
or graduate students with a major or minor within the Sorrell College of Business. Preference is 
given to students with a high GPA and a significant amount of scholarly and community 
activities. Applicants are required to submit their transcript, resume, one letter of 
recommendation from a faculty member or other professional, and a 1,000-word essay 
discussing why they should be awarded the scholarship. Scholarship amounts of up to $750.00 
will be awarded to students the semester they are engaging in a study abroad experience. 
Failure to pass the course associated with the experience will result in the required repayment 
of scholarship funds. Sorrell College of Business faculty and staff members select recipients in 
concert with the SCOB Study Abroad Scholarship Committee. 

 

 

 



  

 
 

Ty Harvey Current Scholarship 

John "Ty" Harvey was a 1996 graduate of Troy University and founder of the "Light in the 
Darkness" ministry for cancer patients to find peace and purpose through Christ. After Ty 
passed away at age 34, his parents, Jack and Cheryl Harvey, established the Ty Harvey Current 
Scholarship to assist Troy University students majoring in journalism. Recipients of this award 
must have and maintain a 3.0 GPA. A committee of representatives from the Office of 
Development, the School of Journalism Alumni Association, and the Harvey family selects 
recipients. The Ty Harvey Current Scholarship will be used as a supplement to the award made 
through the Ty Harvey Memorial Endowed Scholarship.  

 

Carmike Cinemas Employee Development Scholarship 

Founded in 1982, Carmike Cinemas was once the fourth largest movie theatre chain in America, 

with locations in forty-one states. In 2014, in partnership with Troy University, they established 

the Carmike Cinemas Employee Development Scholarship to provide financial support to 

employees studying through Troy Online. This scholarship is awarded to undergraduate 

students who must have and maintain a 2.5 GPA. The Phenix City Scholarship Committee and 

representatives from Carmike Cinemas select recipients. 

 

Dothan Continuing Education Scholarship 

The Dothan Continuing Education Scholarship was established in 2007 by the City Bank of 

Hartford and is awarded to students attending continuing education courses who need financial 

assistance. The Director of Continuing Education of the Dothan Campus identifies and awards 

the funds to students on a need’s basis. 



  

 

Mary Ann and Willian R. Hooten Study Abroad Current Scholarship 

Dr. Mary Ann Hooten was a dedicated associate psychology professor at Troy University for 
over twenty years before she retired in early 2024. While at TROY, Dr. Hooten was passionate 
about her students and their success, leading her to establish the Mary Ann and William R. 
Hooten Study Abroad Current Scholarship in 2018 to help fund a study abroad experience for 
psychology majors. Dr. Hooten's scholarship is awarded to full-time sophomore, junior, or 
senior students enrolled on TROY's main campus. To be eligible for this award, students must 
have completed at least thirty hours of academic work at Troy University, be able to 
demonstrate financial need, and have a 3.0 GPA. Applicants are required to submit a 2–3-page 
essay explaining why they want to study abroad and what they hope to achieve through the 
experience. Applicants may be required to have a brief interview with the selection committee 
if necessary. Upon returning from the trip, recipients must write an essay describing the study 
abroad experience and what they learned. A committee composed of the Troy University 
Foundation and a representative from Admissions selects recipients. 

 

Harrel McKinney Current Scholarship for Graduate Study in Economics 

Dr. Harrell McKinney is a 1962 Troy graduate, a 2003 Distinguished Leadership Award recipient, 

and a 2004 Distinguished Alumnus of the Year recipient. As a member of the Troy University 

Foundation Board of Directors and the Sorrell College of Business Executive Advisory Council, 

Dr. McKinney is an avid supporter of his alma mater. In 2015, he established the Harrel 

McKinney Current Scholarship for Graduate Study in Economics to assist students enrolled in 

the MA Economics program at Troy University's main campus. Recipients of this scholarship 

must have and maintain a 3.0 GPA. Applicants will be required to submit a current resume and 

two letters of reference. Students can contact the Sorrell College of Business for more 

information on applying. 



  

 
 

Hodges Warehouse & Logistics Graduate Current Scholarship 

Hodges Warehouse & Logistics has been serving clients in Alabama and across the Southeast 
since its founding in the early 1970s. In 2015, former CEO Lance Hunter joined forces with Troy 
University to establish the Hodges Warehouse & Logistics Graduate Current Scholarship for 
students who have a major or minor within the Sorrell College of Business. Applicants are 
required to submit their transcript, current resume, and one letter of recommendation from a 
faculty member or other professional. The Sorrell College of Business scholarship committee 
selects recipients. 

 

Brian Scott Hammond Memorial Scholarship 

Brian Scott Hammond received his bachelor's and master's degrees from Troy University, during 

which he was an active member of the Lambda Chi Alpha Fraternity. The TROY alumni was only 

36 years old when he passed away in late 2012. In 2016, Brian's parents, Claude and Elizabeth 

Hammond, established the Brian Scott Hammond Memorial Scholarship to honor their son and 

his legacy. This scholarship is awarded to incoming freshmen, with preference given first to 

students from Dallas or Wilcox counties in Alabama. To be eligible for this scholarship, students 

must have a high school GPA of 2.5 and a minimum ACT score of 20. Recipients may reapply for 

an additional three years if they maintain their 2.5 GPA. 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

General William “Bill” McDaniel Scholarship 

General William "Bill" McDaniel was a two-time graduate of Troy University, a decorated United 

States Air Force Officer, a tenured University professor, and a beloved community member. 

After Bill's passing in 2016, Dayna McDaniel established the General William "Bill" McDaniel 

Scholarship in memory of her father. This scholarship benefits students who are Air Force 

veterans, on active duty, on active reserve, or have retired military status and are enrolled in 

TROY's Masters of Public Administration program, Masters of Science in International Relations 

program, or majoring in political science. To qualify for this scholarship, students must be 

enrolled full-time and have completed three or more classes with a cumulative 3.8 GPA. The 

Political Science Department Scholarship Committee selects recipients.   

 

Alabama Marine Foundation Scholarship 

The Alabama Marines Foundation is a non-profit corporation that honors, serves, and supports 

Alabama Marines and their families. In 2015, they established the Alabama Marine Foundation 

Scholarship to assist veterans transitioning from active military service to college life. Contact 

the TROY for Troops for more information on applying.   

 

Joe Gilchrist Memorial Broadcast Scholarship 

In 2016, Becky Kirby established the Joe Gilchrist Memorial Broadcast Scholarship in memory of 

Joe, who had a passion for amateur radio. This scholarship is awarded to junior or senior 

broadcast journalism majors with a 2.5 GPA and financial need. 

 



  

 

 

Tabytha Holland Armstrong Memorial Scholarship 

Tabytha Holland Armstrong had recently graduated from Troy University as a registered nurse 

when she passed suddenly in 2016. Later that year, Tabytha's mother, Rene Holland, 

established the Tabytha Holland Armstrong Memorial Scholarship to honor her daughter's life 

and passion for helping others. This scholarship is awarded to students recently accepted into 

TROY's nursing program. Applicants will be required to submit an essay addressing why they 

chose a career in nursing, their goal in nursing, and what they would have done had they not 

been accepted into the nursing program. The Troy University Scholarship Committee and 

Holland family members select recipients. 

Bobby Ross and Butch Phillips “Trojan Pride” Annual Scholarship 

Troy alumni Bobby Ross and Barbara "Butch" Phillips were avid fans and supporters of their 

alma mater. In 2016 their son, Bobby Ross Phillips, Jr., established the Bobby Ross and Butch 

Phillips "Trojan Pride" Annual Scholarship to memorialize his parents and their love of the 

university. The scholarship is awarded to students who have completed at least two semesters 

at Troy's main campus and have a 2.5 GPA or higher. Recipients must actively participate in 

extra-curricular activities, demonstrate leadership skills and actions, and be enthusiastic 

ambassadors of Troy University, as reflected in words and deeds. Preference is given first to 

Adel, Georgia, and Cook County residents and then to Berrien, Colquitt, Lowndes, and Tift 

Counties residents. First preference will also be given to students majoring in math, math 

education, or other sciences. The Troy University Scholarship Committee selects recipients. 

Recipients must write a letter of appreciation to the donor and attend the Scholarship Donor 

and Recipient Reception held in March. 



  

 

 

Virginia K. and John R. Miller, Jr. Current Scholarship 

Established in 2017, the Virginia K. and John R. Miller, Jr. Current Scholarship is awarded to 

incoming or transfer students who are children of current employees of T.R. Miller Mill 

Company, Inc., Cedar Creek Land & Timber Inc., or Miller Investment Group, LLC and have at 

least five years combined full-time employment. To be eligible for this scholarship, students 

must have declared a major in any field, excluding theater, arts, or music performance, and be 

in good academic standing. This scholarship is available to full-time and part-time students; 

part-time students must be enrolled for at least six credit hours to receive funds. The Troy 

University Scholarship Committee selects recipients.  

 

Alexis N. Hudson Excellence in Service Current Scholarship 

Alexis Hudson is a two-time graduate of Troy University, first in 2015 with her bachelor's in 

criminal justice and again in 2017 with her master's in leadership. Soon after graduating in 

2017, Alexis established the Alexis N. Hudson Excellence in Service Current Scholarship to assist 

female students entering TROY as freshmen after graduating from high schools in Pike or 

Covington Counties in Alabama. To be eligible for this scholarship, students must have forty 

logged hours of community service at a 501c (3) charitable organization or participation in the 

organization and execution of a personal service initiative that directly improves civic 

engagement, education, health, or community stability. Applicants are required to submit a 

current resume, two recommendation letters, and a 500-word essay outlining why 

volunteerism is important, why they chose to volunteer at a particular organization, and how 

they plan to serve the community in the future. 

 



  

 

 

Lena Aisami Annual Scholarship 

The Lena Aisami Annual Scholarship was established in 2017 by Troy University Professor Dr. 

Riad Aisami to honor his daughter and provide funding to Syrian students who are qualified for 

admission at Troy Online in a Master's Degree Program in Special Education, Counseling and 

Psychology, Vocational Rehabilitation, or any other related field. First preference is given to 

students from Syrian Refugee Camps in Turkey, Jordan, or Lebanon. As additional funds are 

generated, it is the donor's desire that the scholarship provide the selected student (s) with a 

full scholarship to tuition, books, laptop, and other required instructional aids.   

 

Johnny Johnson Scholarship 

Joyce Johnson established the Johnny Johnson Scholarship in 2017 to honor the memory of her 

beloved husband. This scholarship is awarded to Dale, Henry, or Houston Counties residents 

who are enrolled in Troy University's School of Nursing. Recipients must have and maintain a 

3.0 GPA. Applicants are required to submit a scholarship application, a resume, and a brief 

essay explaining their need for the scholarship. Selection of recipients will be made by a 

representative from Troy University Foundation, a representative from the School of Nursing, 

and a representative from Admissions.  

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

Stacey M. Cernadas Current Memorial Scholarship 

Stacy M. Cernadas was a dedicated flight nurse who had a passion for helping others and was 

loved by all who met her. In 2018, the Stacey M. Cernadas Current Memorial Scholarship was 

established to honor Stacey's memory and provide funding to students enrolled in Troy 

University's School of Nursing. Students must be enrolled full-time on TROY's main campus and 

have a 2.8 GPA to qualify for the award. Applicants are required to submit a 250–400-word 

essay on "What This Scholarship Will Mean to My Academic Success." Representatives from the 

Troy University Foundation and the Stacey M Cernadas Foundation select recipients.   

 

Hidle Trojan Academic Scholarship 

In 2018, Troy University alumni Cheryl and Mark Hidle established the Hidle Trojan Academic 

Scholarship to provide funding to students who achieved a 3.0 GPA. Applicants are required to 

submit a 200–450-word essay on the topic of "What This Scholarship Will Mean to Me." 

Recipients are selected by a scholarship committee comprised of representatives from 

Admissions, the Troy University Foundation, and the Hidle family. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

Lorraine Corley Scholarship 

After Lorraine Roberts Corley received her nursing degree in 1941, she briefly ran the Troy State 

infirmary before becoming a public health nurse in Crenshaw and Pike Counties. Lorraine was 

an icon of public health nursing and nursing in general in Alabama, where she established 

several benchmarks for women in the field. She was the first woman in the state to be 

appointed to the position of Public Health Administrator, she served on the original Board for 

the Edge Hospital and the Alabama Crippled Children's Hospital, and she was instrumental in 

the establishment of the Charles Henderson Child Health Center. After Lorraine's passing in 

2013, the Lorraine Corley Scholarship was established in her memory. This scholarship is 

awarded to part-time or full-time students pursuing a nursing degree at TROY's main campus in 

Troy, Alabama. Recipients must have and maintain a 2.50 GPA. Applicants must provide a 

synopsis of their plans in the field of nursing after graduation and explain why they feel they are 

deserving of the scholarship. A committee comprised of Dr. Wade Forehand, Dr. Amy Spurlock, 

and a representative of the Troy University Foundation selects recipients. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

Marjorie Hughes Harris Scholarship 

Upon graduating from Troy State in 1957 with a degree in business education, Marjorie Hughes 

Harris worked at Slocomb National Bank for the next fifty years. During her lifetime, Marjorie 

was selflessly involved in the Slocomb community and instrumental in organizing several 

associations and committees. After Marjorie's passing in 2017, her family members established 

the Marjorie Hughes Harris Scholarship to continue her legacy of giving back to others. This 

scholarship is awarded to full-time students seeking a degree in either business or education on 

TROY's main campus. Preference is given first to students from Slocomb, Alabama, and second 

to students from Geneva County, Alabama. Recipients must have a 3.5 GPA and financial need, 

as evidenced by their FAFSA. Applicants are required to submit a 200–400-word essay 

discussing their need for the scholarship, what the scholarship means to them, biographical 

information, and the topic of "How This Scholarship Will Help Me Succeed at Troy University." 

Representatives of the Troy University Foundation Board and the Harris family select recipients.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

Gina Mariano & Fred Figliano Psychology Department 
Research Conference Current Scholarship 

 
Established in 2018, the Gina Mariano & Fred Figliano Psychology Department Research 

Conference Current Scholarship is awarded to students presenting at a psychology-related 

conference not located on a Troy University campus. To qualify for this scholarship, students 

must be enrolled full-time on TROY's main campus, major in Psychology, and have a 3.0 GPA. 

Applicants are required to submit one recommendation letter from a Troy University professor. 

This scholarship is awarded any time throughout the year as a conference may arise, and funds 

will be used for conference travel, lodging, food, and registration fees. The Psychology 

Department Chair and Associate Chair selects recipients. 

 

Green Humanitarian Award Current Scholarship 

The Green Humanitarian Award Current Scholarship was established in 2018 by Phi Alpha Sigma 

Society and Troy University's College of Health and Human Services to benefit students enrolled 

full-time in TROY's Master of Social Work Program. Recipients must have and maintain a 3.5 

GPA and attend classes on the Troy, Dothan, or Phenix City Campuses of Troy University. The 

Troy University Scholarship Committee, the School of Social Work Chair, and the Dean of the 

College of Health and Human Services select recipients. 

 

 

 



  

 

 

Boutwell Farms Music Current Scholarship 

The Boutwell Farms Music Current Scholarship was established in 2019 by Jeff Boutwell, a 

friend of TROY with a passion for the Sound of the South Marching Band. This scholarship is 

awarded to members of the Sound of the South who are enrolled full-time on the Troy 

University campus in Troy and wish to pursue a career in music after graduation. Recipients 

must have a 2.8 GPA and financial need. 

 

Dr. Debora D. Pettway Current Scholarship 

Dr. Debora Pettway is a two-time Troy University graduate and former Director of Student 

Support Services at the Dothan Campus. She recognized the value and potential in her students 

and encouraged them to achieve their full potential, making her a vital aspect of student 

success during her time as director. Even though Dr. Pettway is now retired, she is still helping 

students through the Dr. Debora D. Pettway Current Scholarship. Established in 2019, this 

scholarship is awarded to returning students with Troy University debt who are involved with 

Student Support Services and the McNair Scholars Program on TROY's Dothan Campus. 

Recipients must be enrolled full-time and have a 2.8 GPA. Applicants will be required to provide 

proof of their prior Troy University enrollment and debt along with a 300 to 500-word essay on 

their previous experiences at the University and with Student Support Services and the McNair 

Program. The Troy University Scholarship Committee selects recipients in conjunction with Dr. 

Debora Pettway. 

 

 

 



  

 

 

Troy University Young Leaders Current Scholarship 

Troy University alumni Andy Murphree established the Troy University Young Leaders Current 

Scholarship in 2019 to benefit students from Pike County, Alabama, who have financial need. 

Recipients must be enrolled full-time on TROY's main campus and have a 2.8 GPA. Applicants 

are required to submit a 250 to 400-word essay describing how the scholarship will assist them 

in continuing their education. Members of the Troy University Scholarship Committee, the 

Foundation, Admissions, and a Murphree family representative select recipients. 

 

Landscape Source, Inc. Current Scholarship 

Established in 2019, the Landscape Source, Inc. Current Scholarship is awarded to Troy 

University students from Montgomery, Alabama, who are enrolled full-time at TROY's main 

campus. First preference is given to students whose parents are employed by Landscape 

Source, Inc. Recipients must have and maintain a 2.8 GPA.   

 

Henry G. Sims & Henry U. Sims Memorial Fund 
Current Scholarship for the Visually Impaired 

 
Established in 2020, the Henry G. Sims & Henry U. Sims Memorial Fund Current Scholarship for 

the Visually Impaired benefits male students with a visual impairment. Recipients must be 

enrolled full-time on any Troy University campus and have a 2.8 GPA. 

 



  

 

 

Naazir Yamini Legacy Current Scholarship 

Naazir Siraj Yamini attended Troy University from 1998 to 2004, graduating with a Bachelor's in 

Business Information Systems and a Master's in Business Administration. As a TROY student, 

Naazir was a member of the Omega Psi Phi Fraternity and a star athlete on the Trojans football 

team. He served as a middle linebacker and finished his football career as fourth all-time in 

tackles. When Naazir passed unexpectedly in 2019 at only thirty-nine, Sandra and John 

Thompson established the Naazir Yamini Legacy Current Scholarship in memory of their dear 

friend and his gentle soul. Naazir's scholarship is awarded to junior or senior students with a 

declared major in the Sorrell College of Business on TROY's main campus. Recipients must be 

enrolled full-time and have a 3.0 GPA. The Troy University Scholarship Committee and a Sorrell 

College of Business representative selects recipients. 

 

Ed Crowell Current Scholarship 

Troy University alumni Brig. Gen. Edward Crowell retired from the United States Air Force in 

2009 after a thirty-five-year career. Recognized as one of TROY's Alumni of the Year in 2020, 

Gen. Crowell has been a long-time member of the Troy University Board of Trustees and the 

Sorrell College of Business Advisory Council. In 2019, Gen. Crowell established the Ed Crowell 

Current Scholarship to assist undergraduate students majoring in business. To receive this 

scholarship, students must be enrolled full-time at the Sorrell College of Business on TROY's 

main campus. Recipients must have and maintain a 3.0 GPA. 

 

 



  

 
 

Kenneth C. Thomas Athletic Current Scholarship 

The Kenneth C. Thomas Athletic Current Scholarship was established in 2020 by Thomas and 

Dana Everage in memory of Dana's late brother. This scholarship is awarded to Troy University 

second-year baseball players enrolled full-time on TROY's main campus. Recipients must have 

and maintain a 3.0 GPA. The Troy University athletic director, Deputy Athletics Director, and 

Baseball Coach select recipients. 

 

Chattahoochee Valley Alumni Chapter Scholarship 

Established in 2020, the Chattahoochee Valley Alumni Chapter Scholarship is awarded to full-

time Troy University students who reside in Russell or Lee Counties in Alabama or Muscogee or 

Harris Counties in Georgia. Preference is given to students with a demonstrated need for 

scholarship support to fund their education and students with a parent, grandparent, or legal 

guardian who is a TROY Alumnus and/or a member of the Troy University Chattahoochee Valley 

Alumni Chapter. Recipients must have and maintain a 2.5 GPA. Applicants are required to 

submit a statement of a clear vision for how they intend to use their degree in the future and 

why the selected to attend Troy University. The Chattahoochee Valley Alumni Chapter 

scholarship committee selects recipients. 

 

Wes and Debbie Rhea Current Scholarship 

The Wes and Debbie Rhea Current Scholarship was established in 2020 to benefit students 

pursuing a degree at the Sorrell College of Business on Troy University's main campus. 

Recipients must have and maintain a 3.2 GPA. The Troy University Scholarship Committee 

Selects recipients. 



  

 

 

Ozark Presbyterian Church Current Scholarship 

For many years, the Ozark Presbyterian Church provided their congregation with a strong 

community of faith and generosity. In 2020, this generosity extended to the students of Troy 

University when church leaders established the Ozark Presbyterian Church Current Scholarship. 

This scholarship benefits incoming freshmen from Dale County, Alabama, who are attending 

any TROY campus. Recipients must have a 3.0 GPA and financial need, as demonstrated by their 

FAFSA application. 

 

Sharronah Faye Wright Scott Current Scholarship 

Troy University alumni Sharronah Scott was a dedicated and kind soul most fondly remembered 

for her moments of strength. After Sharronah's passing in 2020, Sharmae Benson established 

the Sharronah Faye Wright Scott Current Scholarship in memory of her beloved daughter. This 

scholarship is awarded to students from the Tampa, Florida, area who are pursuing an online 

degree in mental health counseling and psychology, a degree Sharronah was proud to achieve 

in 2016. Recipients of this award must have and maintain a 3.0 GPA. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

Maj. Jesse Flanigan, IV Memorial Book Scholarship 

Troy alumni Maj. Jesse "Jay" Flanigan, IV is remembered as a loving and generous man who 

embraced all that education had to offer. In 2021, Camellia Flanigan established the Maj. Jesse 

Flanigan, IV Memorial Book Scholarship in memory of her late son and his legacy. This 

scholarship is awarded to African-American students from Atlanta Public Schools or Woodward 

Academy attending Troy University at the Troy, Alabama campus. First preference is given to 

African-American male students enrolled in the Air Force ROTC. Second preference is given to 

African-American female students enrolled in the Air Force ROTC. All recipients of the 

scholarship must have and maintain a 2.8 GPA. 

 

Cheryl E. Nichols Current Scholarship 

Troy University alumni Cheryl Nichols was a dedicated educator for over thirty years. She had a 

deep love for the craft and a desire to help other educators, which is why her sister, Carole 

Mashburn, established the Cheryl E. Nichols Annual Scholarship after Cheryl's passing in 2022. 

This scholarship is awarded to students enrolled in the College of Education on TROY's main 

campus, with preference given to students pursuing a career in teaching. Recipients must have 

and maintain a 2.5 GPA. 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

Box Family Current Scholarship for Education and Music 

Troy University alumni Philip Box and his wife are avid supporters of the University; from 

academics to the athletic teams, the Box family is very TROY-oriented. In 2022, after realizing 

the many hardships students face in attending college, Philip and Paige wanted to do what they 

could to help, so they established the Box Family Current Scholarship for Education and Music. 

This scholarship benefits students majoring in elementary education and music on TROY's main 

campus, with the awards to each major alternating yearly. Recipients must have and maintain a 

2.0 GPA. 

 

Alpha Delta Kappa Alabama Beta Beta Teacher Scholarship 

Founded in 1947, Alpha Delta Kappa is an international honorary organization that recognizes 

and supports the professional efforts of current and future female educators. In 2023, the 

Alabama Chapter of ΑΔΚ established the Alpha Delta Kappa Alabama Beta Beta Teacher 

Scholarship to support future educators from Barbour County, Alabama, who are enrolled in 

Troy University's Teacher Education Program. This scholarship is awarded to junior or senior 

students preparing to teach Pre-K, elementary, or secondary grades. Recipients must be in good 

academic standing to receive the award. If no students from Barbour County are eligible, the 

scholarship is open to students from any state or county. 

 

 

 

 



  

 
 

Michael A. Clark Music Industry Scholarship 

The Michael A. Clark Music Industry Scholarship was established in 2023 by Troy University 

faculty member Dr. Norman Clark in memory of his late brother. The scholarship is awarded to 

students pursuing a degree in the music industry on TROY's main campus in Troy, Alabama. 

Preference is given first to students who are trumpet primaries or members of TROY's POPulus 

ensemble. Recipients must have and maintain a 2.5 GPA. Troy University's Director of the Music 

Industry Program selects recipients. 

Joe & Mary Cromeans Charitable Foundation Annual Scholarship 

When Gary Cromens founded the Cromens Foundation in 2012, he was not only looking for a 

way to make a meaningful difference in the lives of others, but he also wanted to honor the 

legacy of his parents, Mary Ann and Joe Cromens, who spent their lives selflessly giving back to 

the community. Today, the Cromens Foundation helps advance the field of medicine and 

broadens the arts by establishing scholarships at universities throughout the South. In 2023, 

their charitable pursuits reached Troy University by establishing the Joe & Mary Cromeans 

Charitable Foundation Annual Scholarship to benefit junior or senior students pursuing a 

degree in either the medical or fine arts field of study. Students in a medical field should be in 

either the College of Arts and Sciences or the College of Health and Human Services seeking a 

degree in Biomedical Sciences (Pre-Med), Exercise Science, or Nursing. Students enrolled in a 

fine arts field should be in the College of Communication and Fine Arts seeking a degree in 

either the Department of Art and Design, John M. Long School of Music, or the Department of 

Theatre and Dance. Recipients must have a 3.25 GPA and financial need. The Troy University 

Scholarship Committee makes selections with possible suggestions from the Dean, Department 

Chair, or faculty member. Six students from both fields of study are selected annually. The 

twelve recipients, called the "Cromeans Scholars," receive scholarship funds of $2,500.00 for 

the academic year. 



  

 
 

Endless Opportunities RMI Scholarship 

While a student at Troy University, Douglas Dick was on the receiving end of scholarships 
provided by the school's generous donors. Douglas decided to pay that generosity forward after 
graduating from the Sorrell College of Business and entering the workforce. So in 2023, Douglas 
established the Endless Opportunities RMI Scholarship to benefit students majoring in Risk 
Management Insurance on TROY's main campus. To qualify, students must be heavily engaged 
with the RMI program, have a 3.4 GPA, and have completed the Principles in Risk Management 
and Insurance course. The scholarship is open to excelling junior or senior students, with 
preference given to seniors. The Troy University Scholarship Committee, the RMI Program 
Director, and RMI Faculty select recipients to be awarded the scholarship at the annual RMI 
Banquet. 

James F. Rinehart Memorial Scholarship 

Dr. James F. Rinehart first joined the Troy University faculty in 1995 at the Fort Bragg Campus 

but eventually relocated to the Troy Campus when he became the Chair of the Political Science 

Department. Dr. Rinehart was passionate about learning, teaching, and engaging his students, 

and in 2012, that dedication resulted in him being named the Dean of the College of Arts and 

Sciences. After Dr. Rinehart's passing in 2015, friends and TROY faculty members began 

preparing a scholarship to honor his legacy. The James F. Rinehart Memorial Scholarship is 

awarded annually to graduate students in the College of Arts and Sciences. To apply, students 

must have a 3.0 GPA and submit a two to three-page essay explaining why they are seeking a 

master's degree and what they hope to accomplish with their education. The Troy University 

Scholarship Committee and faculty members from the College of Arts and Sciences select 

recipients. 

 



  

 
 

Dr. Doug Hawkins Gamma Gamma Alumni Chapter Scholastic Award 

Dr. Douglas "Doug" Hawkins was a beloved member of the Trojan family who served as a 

guiding vision to numerous University projects, including the first doctoral programs, the 

internationalization of TROY, and the creation of the Greek system on campus. Dr. Hawkins was 

appointed to the Board of Trustees of Troy State in 1980 and served for the next thirty-five 

years. He was named the Greek Man of the Year and Honorary Alumnus of the Year and, in 

2017, was inducted into TROY's Athletics Hall of Fame. The impact Dr. Hawkins had on Troy 

University is astounding and still felt today, years after his passing. In 2012, the Pi Kappa Phi 

Alumni Chapter established the Dr. Doug Hawkins Gamma Gamma Alumni Chapter Scholastic 

Award in honor of their founder. This scholarship is awarded to active members of Pi Kappa Phi 

who are in good standing with the fraternity and have achieved an overall 3.0 GPA. Recipients 

must have lived in the fraternity house for the past two semesters, have a signed contract to 

live in the house for the following two semesters, or have lived in the house for four past 

semesters, not including summer semesters. Applicants are required to submit a summary of 

their academic honors, awards, and fraternity membership activities, as well as an explanation 

of why they feel they deserve the scholarship. Four Pi Kappa Phi Alumni Chapter members and 

one Troy University Foundation representative select recipients.  

 

Dr. Lawrence Fogelberg Current Scholarship 

Long-time Troy University Fiance Professor Dr. Lawrence "Larry" Fogelberg cared deeply for his 

students and was a proud member of the Trojan family. In 2014, he established the Dr. 

Lawrence Fogelberg Current Scholarship to give back to both. This scholarship is awarded to 

students majoring in financial economics at TROY's main campus. Recipients must have and 

maintain a 3.0 GPA. Applicants are required to submit a current resume, two letters of 

reference, and a 250-word biographical essay. The Financial Economics Scholarship Committee 

within the Sorrell College of Business selects recipients. 



  

 
 

Dr. Cozetta Dionne Shannon Memorial Scholarship 

Dr. Cozetta Dionne Shannon was a dedicated professor at Troy University when she passed 

unexpectedly at only thirty-five years old. In 2015, Billy and Sylvia Shannon established the Dr. 

Cozetta Dionne Shannon Memorial Scholarship in memory of their beloved daughter. This 

scholarship benefits graduate students enrolled in Troy University's Rehabilitation Counseling 

Program. Recipients must be United States citizens, participate in leadership activities, and have 

a 3.0 GPA and financial need. Applicants are required to submit a 500-word essay discussing 

what unique and innovative strategies they would propose as a change agent to achieve social 

justice and inclusion for multicultural persons with disabilities. 

 

Mary Jean Griffin Outstanding TRIO Student Scholarship Award 

Mary J. Griffin served Troy University for forty years, many of which were spent as Director of 

the University's TRIO programs. As Director, Mrs. Griffin secured millions of dollars in funding 

for TRIO and was honored with the Chancellor's Award of Distinction in Sponsored Programs. In 

2021, Troy University’s Associate Provost, Dr. Hal Fulmer, established the Mary Jean Griffin 

Outstanding TRIO Student Scholarship Award to honor Mrs. Griffin's legacy and long years of 

service. To receive this award, students must show active engagement with the TRIO program 

and services. They must also show co-curricular/extra-curricular engagement, service, and 

leadership skills. Recipients must have and maintain an overall GPA of 3.0 and a 2.8 GPA in their 

major field. Prospective recipients will be identified through a nomination process, and 

recipients will be recommended to the Associate Provost and Dean of Undergraduate Studies. 

Nomination materials must be provided by faculty/staff in support of the recipients. A 

committee composed of the Associate Provost and Dean of Programs and representatives from 

TRIO and the JWS Center for Student Success reviews and selects recipients based on the 

nominations. 



  

 
 

Outstanding Political Science Student Current Scholarship 

Dr. Sam Shelton, a Troy University Associate Professor Emeritus, established the Outstanding 

Political Science Student Current Scholarship in 2021 to assist junior or senior students majoring 

in political science with concentrations in American or International politics. Recipients must 

have a 3.0 GPA, display excellence in the program, and be active in upper-division classes. The 

head of the Political Science Department and a representative of department staff select 

recipients. 

 

Owen Wayne Lewis Memorial Scholarship 

Owen Lewis was quick to laugh, always ready with a hug, and eager for the next ride on his 

"cool bike." Although Owen's time on Earth was cut tragically short, it was brimming with love. 

In 2022, Owen's parents, Troy University professors Onick and Heather Lewis, established the 

Owen Wayne Lewis Memorial Scholarship to ensure the love their son had carries forward into 

the lives of others. Owen's scholarship benefits first-generation college students who are 

pursuing a degree in social work, human services, or hospitality, tourism, and event 

management on Troy University's main campus. Recipients must have and maintain a 2.5 GPA. 

Applicants are required to submit a 250 to 400-word essay discussing their need for financial 

assistance and the obstacles they had to overcome to be the first in their family to attend 

college. 

 

 

 

 



  

 
 

Tom and Erma Parker Annual Scholarship 

In 2009, long-time Troy University supporter William C. Watkins established the Tom and Erma 

Parker Annual Scholarship in honor of his dear friends. This scholarship is awarded to students 

enrolled in Troy's School of Nursing graduate program who have achieved a 3.0 GPA. To qualify 

for this scholarship, students must be self-supporting residents of Lee or Russell counties in 

Alabama or Muscogee or Harris counties in Georgia. First preference is given to students who 

have demonstrated financial need.  Selection is made by Phenix City Scholarship Committee. 

Recipients must write a letter of appreciation to the donor and attend the annual Scholarship 

Donor and Recipient Reception. 

 

Foundation Fellowship 

Established in 1992, the Foundation Fellowship Scholarships are four annual awards given to 

junior, senior, or graduate students who have strong leadership abilities. Recipients must have 

and maintain a 3.0 GPA and are required to work up to two hours per week with a Troy 

University staff member. The Advancement Staff Scholarship Committee selects recipients. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 
 

Summer Spotlight Scholarship 

Since 2009, Troy University's Summer Spotlight Youth Camps have allowed young creative 

minds to grow and develop their interests and talents in and through the Arts. The Summer 

Spotlight Scholarship was established in 2015 to fund scholarships for registrants of the camp's 

various programs, including the Summer Spotlight on Dance, Summer Spotlight Creative Drama 

Camp "Mini Spotlighters," Summer Spotlight Creative Drama Camp "Spotlighters," and the 

Summer Spotlight Performance Intensive & Tech/Management Intensive. To be considered for 

a scholarship, students may apply directly to the Department of Theatre and Dance, or a 

teacher, counselor, principal, or other advocate may recommend them. Applicants or their 

parents will need to submit a letter of request for a full or partial scholarship that states an 

interest in the arts and justified financial need. If the applicant is being recommended, the 

advocate will need to submit a letter of support on behalf of potential recipients, explaining 

their creative interest and aptitude in the arts and justified financial need. 

 

Stephen H. Morochnick Scholarship 
(Caldwell/Koloya/Morochnick Sch.) 

 
Originally established in 1989, the Stephen H. Morochnick Scholarship is awarded to an Active-

Duty Airman, E-4 or below, permanently assigned to Maxwell-Gunter AFB or a dependent child 

or spouse of said active-duty Airman. Recipients must have an overall 2.5 GPA and be 

unconditionally admitted to Troy University's Montgomery Campus. Applicants are required to 

submit a typed essay discussing their career and educational goals and how receiving the 

scholarship will help them achieve those goals. 

 



  

 
 

George E. Barfield Memorial Scholarship 

The George E. Barfield Memorial Scholarship is awarded to a Phi Mu Alpha brother in good 

standing with the Iota Nu Chapter. To qualify for this award, students must have a 2.2 GPA, 

have been a brother for one academic year, and exemplify the truest fraternal spirit in the 

brotherhood. A committee comprised of two fraternity advisors and one outside faculty 

member will select recipients based on nominations received from the chapter. 

 

General Scholarship Fund 

Troy University's General Scholarship Fund benefits students in financial need due to 

extraordinary or time-sensitive circumstances. 

 

William H. Carr School of Accountancy Student Sponsors Scholarship 

Originally established in 2000, the William H. Carr School of Accountancy Student Sponsors 

Scholarship is awarded to undergraduate and graduate students enrolled in Troy University's 

accounting program. To receive this scholarship, students must show academic excellence, 

have strong leadership characteristics, and have financial need. Graduate student recipients 

must have and maintain a 3.0 GPA, and undergraduate recipients must have and maintain a 2.8 

GPA. Recipients are determined by a selection committee comprised of the Accounting 

Department Director and faculty members. 

 



  

 
 

Willie Homer Faulkner and Winifred Wilkins 
Faulkner Endowed Scholarship 

 
Established in 2017, the Willie Homer Faulkner and Winifred Wilkins Faulkner Endowed 

Scholarship provides financial support to Troy University students from Pike County, Alabama. 

To receive this award, students must attend classes at TROY's main campus and require 

financial assistance to attend college. Recipients must have and maintain a 2.5 GPA. Recipients 

are required to write a letter of appreciation to the Trust Officer at Troy Bank and Trust and the 

Office of Development and attend the annual Scholarship Donor and Recipient Reception. 

 

Dr. Rosemary Canfield Reisman Essay Award Fund 

In 1994, John C. Canfield established the Dr. Rosemary Canfield Reisman Essay Award Fund to 

honor his late mother. To receive this award, senior honor students write and submit essays to 

be judged by a committee, which then recognizes the most outstanding essay. Winners receive 

a certificate and a plaque to be displayed in the Dorothy K. Adams Student Center. The winners 

are presented with their award through the Speech & Drama Department at the annual Honors 

Convocation. 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 
 

Doris Weaver Girls Club Scholarship 
 

For decades, the Doris C. Weaver Girls Club has been a place for the young girls of Phenix City, 

Alabama, to spend their summers learning and developing skills in cooking, ceramics, and 

crafts. In 2009, the Doris Weaver Girls Club Scholarship was established to assist students who 

are members of the club with at least three years of proven attendance in either the summer 

program or the after-school program. Recipients must have and maintain a 2.5 GPA. First 

preference is given to students who have demonstrated financial need. Recipients must write a 

letter of appreciation to the donor and attend the annual Scholarship Donor and Recipient 

Reception. 

 

Paul-Drennan Family Charitable Scholarship 

Established in 1994, the Paul-Drennan Family Charitable Scholarship is awarded to students 

with financial need. First preference is given to students from Pike County, Alabama. Recipients 

must have and maintain a 2.0 GPA. The Troy University Scholarship Committee coordinates 

with the Paul-Drennan Family Charitable Foundation to select recipients.  Recipients must write 

a letter of appreciation to the donor and attend the annual Scholarship Donor and Recipient 

Reception. 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 
 

Gary Heath Criminal Justice Scholarship 
 

Gary Heath was a police officer in Greenville, Alabama, when he was killed in the line of duty in 

1994. That same year, Gary's father, Joe Heath, established the Gary Heath Criminal Justice 

Scholarship in his son's memory. This scholarship is awarded to junior or senior students 

majoring in criminal justice. Recipients must have financial need and maintain a 2.5 GPA.  The 

Troy University Scholarship Committee selects recipients.  Recipients must write a letter of 

appreciation to the donor and attend the annual Scholarship Donor and Recipient Reception. 

 

Nursing ADN Montgomery Loan 

The Nursing ADN Montgomery Loan was established in 2005 and is awarded to senior students 

enrolled in Troy University's ASN program on the Montgomery campus. Recipients must have 

and maintain a 3.0 GPA. To qualify, students must have completed Nursing 160 and 

Foundations of Adult Health 1 with a GPA of 1.5, have financial need, and present a sense of 

professionalism as reflected in the Nightingale Pledge. Recipients must write a letter of 

appreciation to the donor and attend the annual Scholarship Donor and Recipient Reception. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 
 

Psi Chi Award 
 

Established in 1995, the Psi Chi Award is presented to the most outstanding psychology student 

at the Honor Convocation. Recipients are selected by the Psychology Department. 

 

Mary McLeod Bethune Book Scholarship 

Dr. Mary McLeod Bethune was a prominent African American educator, civil rights activist, and 

Presidential advisor, making her one of the most influential women of her generation. Dr. 

Bethune was a champion for African American women's rights and advancement and worked 

tirelessly for education equality. In 2009, Dr. Danell Edwards established the Mary McLeod 

Bethune Book Scholarship to celebrate the life and honor the memory of Dr. Bethune. This 

scholarship is awarded to students enrolled in Troy University's elementary education graduate 

program on the Atlanta, Georgia campus. To be eligible, students must be K-6 educators 

currently employed by a U.S. public or private school; Troy University employees are not 

eligible. Applicants are required to submit a written essay of up to 300 words on a topic 

assigned by the selection committee. Contact the Atlanta Campus's Elementary Education 

Department for more information on applying. 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 
 

 
Lane Robert McLendon Scholarship 

 
Robert Lance McLendon was a dedicated student, proud brother of Farmhouse, and a member 

of Campus Outreach during his time at Troy University. While enrolled at TROY, Robert was 

diagnosed with Chron's Disease, making it difficult for him to continue with his education. 

However, Robert persevered and graduated with his bachelor's degree in accounting in 1995. In 

2001, at only twenty-nine, Lance passed away due to complications from his Chron's Disease. 

The Lance Robert McLendon Scholarship was established in 2006 by Mac and Joan McLendon 

to honor their late son and his legacy. This scholarship is awarded to sophomore, junior, or 

senior students who have achieved a 2.5 GPA and have declared a major. Preference is given to 

students majoring in the Sorrell College of Business and with financial need. Applicants are 

required to submit a resume and a short essay describing their financial needs and why they 

should be considered for the award. Finalists for the scholarship will be interviewed and 

selected by staff from the Office of Development and McLendon family members. Recipients 

must write a letter of appreciation to the donor and attend the annual Scholarship Donor and 

Recipient Reception. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

Chasity Barnes Memorial Scholarship 

Troy University alumni Chasity Dione Barnes was a headstrong and focused individual who 

showcased determination in the face of adversity. After her sudden passing following a brief 

illness in 2009, Chasity's Champions was established. The nonprofit organization is dedicated to 

creating a lasting legacy of hope and empowerment by awarding scholarships to deserving 

students. In 2010, Chasity's Champions established the Chasity Barnes Memorial Scholarship at 

Troy University. This annual book scholarship is awarded to students committed to a Christian 

life of faith and actively involved in a Christian Bible study organization at TROY. Interested 

students are required to submit an application and a letter of recommendation from the 

president or an advisor of the Bible study organization.  Recipients must write a letter of 

appreciation to the donor and attend the annual Scholarship Donor and Recipient Reception. 

 

Rose M. Taylor Current Scholarship 

The Rose M. Taylor Scholarship was established in 2013 by Jay and Nicey Eller and Charles 

Taylor in memory of their dear friend Rose. This scholarship is awarded to students who have 

been accepted into Troy University's School of Nursing, have a 3.0 GPA, and are currently 

supporting a family. Applicants are required to submit a brief essay summarizing their situation, 

their job plans after graduation, and how the scholarship would benefit them. Representatives 

from the School of Nursing select recipients in conjunction with Mr. and Mrs. Eller. The School 

of Nursing Scholarship Committee selects recipients in conjunction with Mr. and Mrs. Eller. 

Recipients must write a letter of appreciation to the donor and attend the annual Scholarship 

Donor and Recipient Reception. 

 



  

 
 

Patsy Brown Accounting Scholarship 

Patsy Brown served the students of Troy University's William H. Carr School of Accountancy for 

twenty years before her retirement. In honor of the long-time staff member, the Patsy Brown 

Accounting Scholarship was established in 2013 to assist full-time undergraduate students who 

have declared a major in accounting. To be eligible for this award, students must have achieved 

at least a 2.5 GPA on all college coursework, attend classes on TROY's main campus in Troy, 

Alabama, and have attended TROY for at least two semesters before applying. Applicants are 

required to submit a resume, a list of their civic activities, and three letters of recommendation. 

Troy University Accounting Faculty members select recipients and present the scholarship at 

the annual Accountancy Day program. Recipients must write a letter of appreciation to the 

donor and attend the annual Scholarship Donor and Recipient Reception. 

 

Robert N. “Cole” DeBardelaben Current Scholarship 

When Robert "Cole" DeBardelaben was a sophomore at Troy University, he became the first 

student in the school's history to fund a scholarship. In 2016, he established the Robert N. 

"Cole" DeBardelaben Current Scholarship with the hopes of helping students who are focused 

on academic progress but need financial assistance. This annual scholarship is awarded to 

students who have received the Millennium Scholarship. The Troy University Scholarship 

Committee selects recipients. Recipients must write a letter of appreciation to the donor and 

attend the annual Scholarship Donor and Recipient Reception. 

 

 

 



  

 
 

Sorrell College of Business Information Systems Scholarship 

Established in 2016, the Sorrell College of Business Information Systems Scholarship is awarded 

to junior or senior students who are enrolled full-time and majoring in global business with a 

concentration in information systems. Preference is given to students with a high GPA and a 

significant amount of scholarly and community activities. Applicants are required to submit a 

transcript, resume, one letter of recommendation from a faculty member or another 

professional, and a one-thousand-word essay discussing why they should receive the 

scholarship. Sorrell College of Business faculty and the Information Systems Scholarship 

Committee select recipients. Recipients must write a letter of appreciation to the donor and 

attend the annual Scholarship Donor and Recipient Reception. 

 

TROY for Troops Current Scholarship 

Since 1950, TROY for Troops has worked hard to become a comprehensive educational support 

program that provides veterans, service members, dependents, and survivors the opportunity 

to succeed in reaching their full potential in pursuing and achieving academic and career goals. 

In 2016, the TROY for Troops Current Scholarship was established to benefit students who are 

veterans or are currently serving in any branch of the U.S. Military or their spouses. To qualify 

for this scholarship, undergraduate students must have 15 credit hours completed at Troy 

University with a 3.0 GPA, and graduate students must have 12 credit hours completed at TROY 

with a 3.5 GPA. Applicants will be required to submit a short essay, no more than two pages, 

describing why they should be awarded the scholarship and their FAFSA. Recipients must write 

a letter of appreciation to the donor and attend the annual Scholarship Donor and Recipient 

Reception. Contact the Office of Development for more information on applying. 

 



  

 
 

The Herget Foundation Current Scholarship 

The Herget Foundation Current Scholarship was established in 2017 to fund students majoring 

in risk management insurance, marketing, accounting, or human resources on Troy University's 

main campus in Troy. Recipients must have and maintain a 2.5 GPA. Applicants will be required 

to submit a current resume along with a 250-word biographical essay. The Troy University 

Scholarship Committee selects recipients.  Recipients must write a letter of appreciation to the 

donor and attend the annual Scholarship Donor and Recipient Reception. 

 

The Radio People Current Scholarship 

Gulf South Communications established the Radio People Current Scholarship in 2018 to assist 

students majoring in marketing on Troy University's Dothan Campus. Recipients must have and 

maintain a 2.5 GPA and be enrolled full-time. The Troy University and Radio People scholarship 

committees select recipients.  Recipients must write a letter of appreciation to the donor and 

attend the annual Scholarship Donor and Recipient Reception. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 
 

The Kevin Glackmeyer Photography Current Scholarship 

Kevin Glackmeyer's lifelong passion for photography resulted in a successful career in which he 

captured and preserved many important historical events and produced photos that will be 

admired for generations. Kevin served as a news photographer for various publications and the 

official photographer for three Alabama governors before he became Troy University's chief 

photographer in 2006, a position he held for eleven years. When Kevin passed in 2017 after 

battling cancer, friends, and coworkers came together to establish the Kevin Glackmeyer 

Photography Current Scholarship to honor his legacy and impact at TROY. This scholarship is 

awarded to students interested in building a sports photography portfolio. Recipients must 

have a 2.8 GPA and be enrolled full-time at TROY's main campus in Troy, Alabama. For 

consideration, applicants should submit photographic samples of their work and a one-page 

written statement related to their need, desire, and interest in athletic photography. The Troy 

University Scholarship Committee, a Glackmeyere family representative, and Troy University 

faculty/colleagues of Kevin Glackmeyer select recipients. 

 

Dr. Imogene Mixson Current Education Scholarship 

Dr. Imogene Mathison Mixson is a 1959 graduate of Troy State University and a longtime 

educator with a career spanning thirty-seven years. Dr. Imogene is a member of TROY's Planned 

Giving Advisory Board and the Trojan Shield Society and an avid supporter of her alma mater. In 

2016, she was recognized as Troy University's Alumni of the Year for her various 

accomplishments in the field of education. Despite being retired, Dr. Imogene remains 

passionate about promoting educational opportunities, and in doing so, she established the Dr. 

Imogene Mixson Current Education Scholarship to assist students majoring in education. 

Recipients must be enrolled full-time on TROY's main campus and have a 2.8 GPA. The Troy 

University Scholarship Committee selects recipients.  Recipients must write a letter of 

appreciation to the donor and attend the annual Scholarship Donor and Recipient Reception. 



  

 
 

Tiffany Slater Undergraduate Broadcast Journalism 
 Current Scholarship 

 

In 2014, Tiffany Slater graduated from Troy University with her bachelor's degree in broadcast 

journalism. While at TROY, Tiffany received various scholarships, which helped her achieve her 

educational goals and inspired her to pay it forward. Tiffany was able to do just that in 2018 

when she established the Tiffany Slater Undergraduate Broadcast Journalism Current 

Scholarship to assist African-American students majoring in broadcast journalism on TROY's 

main campus in Troy, Alabama. To qualify for this scholarship, students must be enrolled full-

time, be permanent residents of Georgia, and have a 3.0 GPA. The Troy University Scholarship 

Committee selects recipients. Recipients must write a letter of appreciation to the donor and 

attend the annual Scholarship Donor and Recipient Reception. 

 

Great Leaders of Troy University Foundation Current Scholarship 

In 2019, Robert DeBardelaben established the Great Leaders of Troy University Foundation 

Current Scholarship in honor of Mr. Gene Butler, Dr. Jack Hawkins, Dr. John Kline, and Dr. Kerry 

Palmer, inspirational leaders at TROY who are crucial to the University. This scholarship is 

awarded to full-time students with a leadership development minor. Recipients must have and 

maintain a 3.2 GPA and attend classes on TROY's main campus. The Director of the Troy 

University Institute for Leadership Development selects recipients. Recipients must write a 

letter of appreciation to the donor and attend the annual Scholarship Donor and Recipient 

Reception. 

 

 

 



  

 
 

Dr. Kathy Murphy Leadership Scholarship 
 

Dr. Kathy Murphy graduated magna cum laude from Troy University in 1981 before going on to 

have a decades-long career in public education. Now serving as the president of Gadsden State 

Community College, Dr. Murphy has always had a laser focus and commitment to students. In 

2019, she established the Dr. Kathy Murphy Leadership Scholarship to assist full-time education 

majors enrolled in TROY's College of Education for one or more years. To qualify for this 

scholarship, students must have a 3.2 GPA and attend classes on the Troy University campus in 

Troy. Applicants are required to submit a 250 to 400-word essay describing how the scholarship 

will assist them in continuing their schooling. The Troy University Scholarship Committee and 

representatives from the College of Education, Foundation, and the Murphy family select 

recipients. Recipients must write a letter of appreciation to the donor and attend the annual 

Scholarship Donor and Recipient Reception. 

 

Jim and Linda Weeks Clayton Current Scholarship 

The Jim and Linda Weeks Clayton Current Scholarship was established in 2020 to benefit male 

and female first-generation college students, military personnel, veterans, or dependents of 

military personnel or veterans of military services. Recipients must have and maintain a 3.25 

GPA. Applicants are required to submit a 250 to 400-word essay describing how being awarded 

the scholarship will assist them in pursuing their education, along with two letters of 

recommendation from a high school counselor/advisor/teacher/recruiter or someone of equal 

stature. Representatives from the Troy University Scholarship Committee, Foundation, and the 

Clayton Family select recipients. Recipients must write a letter of appreciation to the donor and 

attend the annual Scholarship Donor and Recipient Reception. 

 

 



  

 
 

Barbara Toner Non-Traditional Student Scholarship 
 

Dr. Barbara Toner was a clinical psychologist, a Troy University professor for fifteen years, and a 

mentor to countless individuals. Dr. Dionne Rosser-Mims, the Vice Chancellor of Troy 

University's Phenix City Campus, established the Barbara Toner Non-Traditional Student 

Scholarship in memory of Dr. Toner and her legacy as an educator. This scholarship supports 

non-traditional students who are enrolled in an undergraduate degree program. Recipients 

must be twenty-five years or older, have a 2.5 GPA, and have financial needs. Students enrolled 

in TROY's Parent Achievement Through Student Success program are given priority. Applicants 

must provide a letter requesting financial support stating the details of their need and the 

requested amount. Applicants will also be required to submit a brief explanation of why they 

feel they deserve the scholarship and one letter of recommendation from a faculty member or 

advisor. The Phenix City Scholarship Committee selects recipients. Recipients must write a 

letter of appreciation to the donor and attend the annual Scholarship Donor and Recipient 

Reception. 

 

Bowden Realty Current Scholarship 

Bowden Realty and owner Michael Bowden have proudly served Phenix City and surrounding 

areas with excellent realty opportunities since 1984. Their impact extended to Troy University 

students in 2020 when they established the Bowden Realty Current Scholarship. This 

scholarship is awarded to students with a hometown residence in Russell or Lee counties in 

Alabama. To qualify, students must be enrolled on Troy University's Phenix City Campus and 

have financial need as demonstrated by the FAFSA. Recipients must have and maintain a 3.0 

GPA. The Phenix City Scholarship Committee selects recipients. Recipients must write a letter of 

appreciation to the donor and attend the annual Scholarship Donor and Recipient Reception. 

 



  

 
 

Kyle Ridgway Memorial Scholarship 
 

The Kyle Ridgway Memorial Scholarship is awarded annually to journalism majors. 


	CurrentScholarships

